
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Update on Increased Heavy Vehicle Movement within the Shire of Perenjori  

 

The Shire of Perenjori would like to advise all road users and community members that from Tuesday, 3 

September 2025, Batth Transport will re-commence the haulage of iron ore from Extension Hill to the 

Geraldton Port through the Perenjori townsite.   

 

As a result of bridge repair works in Mingenew, heavy vehicles will be temporarily diverted through Carnamah 

between 8 - 22 September 2025. 

 

Under the conditions of the Commercial Goods Vehicle Licence (CGVL) issued by the Department of 

Transport, the heavy vehicles are prohibited from operating in school zones during school days between 

7.30am–9.00am and 2.30pm–4.00pm.  

 

As a result, heavy vehicles will not be permitted to pass Perenjori Primary School during these periods from 

8–22 September 2025. 

 

The Shire of Perenjori will continue to liaise with Main Roads WA, Department of Transport and Terra Mining. 

Any further updates will be provided to the community as new information becomes available. 

 

Clinton Strugnell 

Chief Executive Officer 

3 September 2025 

 

 


